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TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE MEETING (1)

Monday 18th September 2006

Question No: 25
Question:
Cllr J. Hannon

"To ask the Manager for a comprehensive report on the recent blockage of drains at address supplied and will he indicate the cause of the problem, why any design fault was not identified over the past 25 + years since the houses were constructed, and why, if bad design is the cause, same was not dealt with by the regulatory authority when the development was being constructed, and can he now provide assistance to the householders in dealing with the issue and an assurance that, if repairs are carried out, the problem with not recur?”

Reply:

Following a number of complaints regarding blockages at this location the local Area Inspector carried out an inspection of the private combined drain serving the houses involved.  The problem was identified as a faulty ‘broadstrap’, located in the private combined drain, which requires to be removed in order to alleviate the problem.

‘Broadstraps’ are a u-type bend commonly used in building during the 1970’s and 1980’s.  Over time, a number of them throughout the county have become faulty and their removal and replacement with a straight piece of pipe has proved a successful remedy.  As with all private combined drains throughout the County responsibility for their upkeep rests with the householders connected to them.

The residents at this location were informed by letter dated 9th August 2006 of the faulty ‘broadstrap’ and the cost of its removal by the Council.   To date none of the residents have contacted the Council.

A recent blockage at the location was investigated by the local Area Inspector who found that rubble and other building matter had entered the drain as a result of renovation works which had been carried out at one of the properties.  This blockage was cleared by the Council on payment of the clearance fee by the residents.

